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February 24, 2005

Minutes


Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Approved

Minutes

February 24, 2005

Room 1603, 2:30 – 4:00 p.m.

Present:
Lettie Camp, Janice Cantua, Sharon Davidson, Erlinda Dearborn, Frances DeNisco, Virginia Edwards, Donna Hawkinson, Roni Jennings, Ann Jones, Elizabeth Noyes, 

Linda Peifer, Connie Reding, Doris Scott, Todd Steffan, Heidi Ulrech 

1.
Call to Order 
President Bish called the meeting to order at 2:34 p.m. and circulated a card of appreciation received from Alice Moyer.
2.
Approval of January 13, 2005 Minutes

Motion:  
To approve the minutes of January 13, 2005, as presented.

MSC: 
Lettie Camp/Connie Reding

Minutes were approved unanimously.

3.   Agenda

Add item 4F – Bookstore

Add item 4F – College Council

4.   Reports
A.  President’s Report -- Connie Bish


Refer to the backside of the agenda for President Bish’s reports on the following:


1.)
Board of Trustees Meetings;


2.)
Bookstore Committee;


3.)
Planning and Budget Committee

President Bish provided the following leadership quote:

“We are no longer in the era of the “Hero-Leader” who has a mix of skill, ambition, vision, charisma, and no small amount of courage.  To adapt and reinvent ourselves we not only draw leaders from the top, but all through the organization.  New ideas and leaders need to come from the front lines and not be intimidated from sticking their neck out and taking risks.  Without this empowerment, people will continue to believe that only top management can drive change.  New results will not happen and people will cling to habitual ways of doing things.  The transformation from hero-leader or from top down management system to a learning organization of leaders is a cultural change that is not easy and takes time.  Leaders promote change-it is essential for our organizations to keep up internally with external changes.  And, for any profound change, learning is necessary.”  The origin of the quote is unknown.

Open House – Karen Kit is soliciting several classified staff volunteers for the open house on April 16, 2005.  President Bish confirmed with Pamela Luster that each individual volunteering would receive one (1) hour of straight time for each hour worked.  All volunteers need pre-approval from a supervisor.  Contact Karen Kit for more information or to volunteer.

1000 Crane Project - on March 7, from 11:00 – 1:00 p.m. in the Student Center, Sophie Rheinheimer and Elizabeth Noyes will be training students, staff, faculty, and administrators on the art of making origami cranes.  This project is part of a college wide effort to raise money and awareness to help the victims of the 2005 Indonesian Tsunami tragedy.  

Equipment Surplus - Equipment surplus will be auctioned off.  It will be handled in three phases; public auction, donation to Resources for Teachers and anything left remaining by the third phase will be scrapped.  A list of surplus items was distributed.  President Bish will obtain the date of the auction from Linda Wilson.

Space Rental – It was noted LPC is currently renting space from the University of Phoenix for $100 a day.  LPC is renting space to the California Institute of Integral Studies (CIIS) at a cost of $500 per weekend, not to exceed $14,000 for Spring Semester. Ms. Jennings indicated Counseling has some information by way of pamphlets pertaining to this.  There was a question pertaining to the location of the coordinator’s office.

New Employee - Anita Morris introduced Alice Noriega, the new Benefits and Worker’s Compensation Director.  She comes from Yosemite CCD with seventeen years experience.

President Bish spoke with Dale Boercker regarding staffing for the math lab in the Integrated Learning Center.  Currently, no classified staff is needed.  

A local business, Folger Graphics of Hayward has been hired on a three (3) year contract for printing the Chabot and LPC schedules.  

     B.   Vice President’s Report
Vacant - No Report


C.  
Activities Director--Lettie Camp/Donna Hawkinson

Donna Hawkinson reminded everyone to send his or her RSVP in to Doris Scott for the Classified Flex Day on March 22.  

D.  
Treasurer--Roni Jennings


$1,649.68 in the Senate Social account.  The Valentine gift basket netted $224.00.  There is $.35 in the Senate Award account.  The balance in the Sunshine fund is $123.74.  Ms. Jennings noted last year, $400.00 was transferred for the scholarship and $130.00 for the Outstanding Classified award.  She inquired as to whether or not we want to do this again this year.

E.
Senators


Group I – vacant


Group II – Connie Hildebrand


No Report


Group III – Virginia Edwards


Ms. Edwards thanked everyone for the nice card she received when her daughter’s father passed away.  There is a new intern in the library, Tina Inzerilla.


Group IV – Frances DeNisco


No Report

F.
Members to Standing or Special Assignment Committees


Bookstore Committee – The same organizations are being allocated funds plus/minus a small dollar amount.  Bob Kratochvil suggested that we might be better served by getting thoughts in email from all the committee members.  

· Whether we continue the basic approach to considering Bookstore allocations;

· Whether we should establish a core number of programs/projects that should be funding from Bookstore funds as they don’t have any viable funding options, or

· Whether we should consider establishing more specific funding guidelines for the college but continue to have a wide-open proposal process.


College Council Committee – No Report


District Budget Study – DBSG met February 11. Connie and Heidi were unable to attend but received a summary of the information handed out.  The Governor's January state budget proposal was summarized by the State Chancellor's office.  A couple of the concerns noted in the proposed budget are changes to PERS and STRS (retirement systems for classified and certificated staff).  The information provided was quite vague.  Judy Martinez might have more information on these proposed changes and the ramifications.
Educational Reorganization - A handout was distributed.  Ms. Noyes reported she attended the retreat at the end of January at which many options were discussed.  The consensus seemed to favor Option B, with six (6) academic groupings and a seventh Teaching and Learning Innovation Division.   At a later meeting of the taskforce, the Office of the President, Academic Services, and possibly the Business Office were discussed as a model, where a co-leadership role emerged with the Office of the President doing community outreach with a Provost managing the day-to-day business.  Ms. Kraestch Hartsough continues to compile data and will present it to the staff at a future date.

Facilities Planning - Connie Reding had a discussion with Eric Harpell regarding the parking issue.  3900 spaces are projected when college growth is at 15,000 students.  A parking structure is cost prohibitive ($1800/each space).  It was noted Shea Homes plans to develop the surrounding area and with that will come more parking issues.  Ms. Noyes noted she participated 

in the Wheels Service Survey, which was sent out by Rich Butler.  It was suggested with future growth, it might be prudent to research the possibility of increasing the bus service to the college. Ms. Noyes suggested obtaining current ridership numbers.

Food Services – No Report

Health and Safety – Susan Williams has been hired as the new Nurse Practioner.  There will be no more CPR training sessions this semester.  An issue of students parking in faculty spaces was discussed.  The problem seems to occur mainly in Lot F.  Clarification regarding parking permits for students in government was requested.

Planning and Budget – The committee discussed the ranking of the equipment requests.  Computer upgrades were removed from the ranking bringing the total number down from 75 to 45 proposals.  The Integrated Learning Center was approved for taking over building 1200.  The committee also reviewed a draft proposal for requisitioning Instructional Software from the Technology Committee.

Staff Development – Ann Jones reported Rebecca Baraconi is replacing Scott Vigallon as the PDC representative.  A five (5) year Staff Development plan has been drafted and is available on the Intranet.  Teaching and Learning Innovation grants for the 2005-06 year are available.  The forms can be found on the Intranet.  Grants up to $5,000.00 maximum are available.  The deadline for submittal is April 25, 2005.  There is no funding available for Dollars for Departments or Mini-Grants this semester.  Currently thirty-four (34) conferences have been funded.

Student Learning Outcomes - No Report.

Technology  - Ms. Ulrech reported at the last meeting there was discussion regarding PLATO, the interactive tutorial software, which led to discussion regarding software purchase and the approval process.  Currently the committee is working on the draft criteria.  

g.
Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790 – No Report

5.  Old Business

A. 
Election Committee Formation 


 President Bish is currently soliciting candidates to run for office(s).  Three volunteers are needed to distribute nomination forms, count ballots, and announce the winners.  Nominations are due in March with the vote being held in April and installation of officers in May.  You cannot be on the election committee and run for office.  President Bish has a list of potential candidates for the election committee. President Bish asked for committee volunteers.  Ms. Noyes, Ms. DeNisco, and Ms. Peifer volunteered.  A question arose regarding last year’s ballot forms and their 


location.  Carie Kincaid will check office 2119 for any items and Dee Sanchez will be contacted for information.

B.
Open House 


Several concerns were raised with the hour for an hour policy.  Individuals inquired as to whether this is going to become a standard policy for all events in which volunteers are requested.  What about time and a half? President Bish will review the contract regarding the policy for time and half and if necessary speak with President Halliday to address the concerns.

6.
New Business

A.
Weekend College – Don Milanese

Mr. Milanese visited the meeting to speak about the Weekend College.  A handout outlining the information was distributed.  The concept was originally proposed in the fall in the enrollment management meetings.  The purpose of the program is to allow students to gain their AA or transfer through IGETC.  It is felt a program such as this will address the needs of the students and the community.  Mr. Milanese highlighted the schedule, mostly Friday evening and Saturday classes.  To begin, the program is going to be small, four (4) classes will be offered in the Fall and three (3) in the Spring of 2006.  It was noted the prerequisites for Math and English need to be completed prior to completing the program.  Services will be limited at first however; the library is open on Saturdays, while the Bookstore, and Admissions and Records the first two weeks.  There will be at least one administrator present along with counseling.  Currently an attempt is being made to get the entire (3-year) program into the schedule now to allow for student commitment.  The program has been presented to both the Enrollment Management Committee and the Academic Senate.

B.
Telephone Numbers Change and Discussion


Telephone numbers are going to change.  Currently we are running out of numbers and a new “block” of 900 numbers is being purchased.  LPC has 300 numbers now.  The change is supposed to take affect in June.  Dean Kindred and Ms. Ulrech met with Jennifer Aries to work on marketing.  LPC will not be using SBC’s referral service due to cost; however there will be a referral service through December.  For problems during the transition period, a taskforce has been set-up consisting of Linda Peifer, and Jadin LeeForbes.

C.
Outstanding Classified Award
Janice Cantua reported the nomination forms for the Outstanding Classified Employee Award would be distributed to everyone’s mailbox next week.  The award will be presented at the May 4th town hall meeting.   The nominations will be distributed in March.  Nominations are due April 1, 2005.  Linda Peifer volunteered to assist in this process.  There was discussion regarding the allocation of funds for this award.  It was determined the cost of the award last year was $130.00.  President Bish asked for a motion to approve $130.00 for the purchase of the Outstanding Classified Award Plaque.

Motion:
To approve $130.00 for the purchase of the Outstanding Classified Award Plaque.

MSC:

Connie Reding/Doris Scott



Unanimous

Ms. Ulrech asked for a motion to increase the award amount to $200.00.

Motion:
To increase the award amount to $200.00.



Motion was not acted upon.

A discussion on the budget ensued.  Several ideas pertaining to the award were suggested.  It was recommended to omit the plaque and instead, give a nicely framed certificate, and have the individual’s name added to the plaque in Building 100.  By consensus, it was felt the amount allocated for the Outstanding Classified Award should be increased to $250.00, $200.00 for the award, and $50.00 for the framed certificate.  President Bish asked for a motion to approve $250.00 for the Outstanding Classified Award.

Motion:
To approve allocation of $200.00 for the Outstanding Classified Award, $50.00 for the framed certificate and the addition of the individual’s name on the plaque in Building 100.

MSC:

Lettie Camp/Elizabeth Noyes



Unanimous

Ms. Noyes asked for a motion to approve a $100.00 allocation for the Staff Appreciation Lunch.

Motion:
To approve a $100.00 allocation for the Staff Appreciation Lunch.

MSC:

Linda Peifer/Ann Jones



Unanimous

There was more discussion regarding the budget, particularly the award and scholarship amounts currently approved.  

Motion:
To fund one (1) $400 scholarship and one (1) $200 scholarship for a total of $600.00.

MSC:

Connie Reding/Elizabeth Noyes



Unanimous

After the vote, President Bish outlined the budget on the board for all committee members to review.  It is as follows:

$1649.00 – Beginning Balance 

-$600.00 –  (2) Scholarships

$1049.00

-100.00   – Staff Appreciation Lunch

$949.00

-250.00   – Outstanding Classified Award

$699.00  – Remaining Balance

D.  End of Year Event
There was brief discussion regarding the annual End of Year Event.  Suggestions included a potluck and an ice cream social.  The event is scheduled for May 26, 2005.

7.   Good of the Order and MSO’s


The 2005 Graduation Planning Committee is meeting on March 14 at 1:30 p.m.  If interested, contact Karen Kit for more information.

8.
Adjournment


President Bish adjourned the meeting at 4:05 p.m.
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